
 

FINANCIAL OVERSIGHT AND MANAGEMENT BOARD 

                                       FOR PUERTO RICO 
                                                                                  Members 

Andrew G. Biggs 

Carlos M. García 

Arthur J. González 

José R. González 

Ana J. Matosantos 

David A. Skeel, Jr. 

     José B. Carrión III                                                                     

  Chair                                                                                                                                                    Natalie A. Jaresko 

Executive Director 

 PO Box 192018 San Juan, PR 00919-2018; www.oversightboard.pr.gov; comments@oversightboard.pr.gov 

 

 

 

BY ELECTRONIC MAIL   

 

August 27, 2018 

 

 

 

The Honorable Ricardo A. Rosselló Nevares  

Governor of Puerto Rico   

La Fortaleza   

PO Box 9020082   

San Juan, PR 00902-0082 

 

Dear Governor Rosselló Nevares: 

 

This letter serves as a Notice of Violation pursuant to Section 202(c)(1) of PROMESA.  The 

Oversight Board has determined, in its sole discretion, that the requested revisions to the certified 

budget for the Puerto Rico Energy Bureau (the “PREB” formerly known as the Puerto Rico Energy 

Commission or “PREC”) for fiscal year 2019 are not compliant with the New Fiscal Plan for the 

Commonwealth, as certified on June 29, 2018 (the “Fiscal Plan”).  The Oversight Board looks 

forward to reviewing a revised budget for the PREB that it hopes it can determine is compliant 

with the Fiscal Plan.  

 

The requested revisions to the certified budget for the PREB are not compliant with the Fiscal Plan 

because they include an allocation for Christmas bonuses.  The Fiscal Plan is clear on this measure.  

Additionally, the Fiscal Plan establishes that a strong, independent, and expert regulator is required 

for the successful implementation of the power sector transformation.  To this end, Section 9.1.1 

of the Fiscal Plan provides that PREB’s “Commissioners should be supported in their oversight 

role by a professional civil servant staff that has utility expertise” yet we observed that over two-

thirds of the payroll in the requested revisions to the certified budget for the PREB would be spent 

on trust employees.  Allocating most of the payroll budget for trust employee positions is 

inconsistent with that aspect of the Fiscal Plan.   

 

Please provide a revised PREB budget that is compliant with the requirements set forth in the 

Fiscal Plan as well as the necessary corrective actions described herein by August 29, 2018.  

 



The Hon. Rosselló Nevares 

August 27, 2018 
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 PO Box 192018 San Juan, PR 00919-2018; www.oversightboard.pr.gov; comments@oversightboard.pr.gov 

 

We look forward to your prompt response and to continue working with you and your staff on this 

matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Natalie A. Jaresko 

 

CC:  Christian Sobrino Vega 

 José Marrero Rosado 

Raúl Maldonado Gautier 

Teresita Fuentes Marimón 

Edison Avilés Deliz  
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